community news

Legion meeting

change

Please take note that the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch #223 Ladies Auxiliary General meeting has been changed to the last Sunday of every month.

Bridge Club

news

The North Shore Duplicate Bride Club met on Sunday, Oct. 9, 1983. The winners were as follows: 1st place - D. Gillen and D. Mikonen, 2nd place - G. Caccamo and P. Cebrario and 3rd place - P & R. Gillen.

We encourage all players to come out for an evening of Bridge.

Safety **Engineering** meeting

The Canadian Society of Safety Engineering is a non-profit association of safety professionals devoted to developing and improving the skills necessary to ensure a safe and healthy environment in their places of employment.

The next regular meeting of the Canadian Society of Safety Engineering, Northwestern Ontario Chapter, will be held Thursday, October 20th at 5:30 p.m. at the Prince Arthur Hotel. The guest speaker will be Mr. Gord Collinson, Occupational Health Branch, Ministry of Labour.

Mr. Collinson, who is an Industrial Hygienist, will outline the operations of his department in the context of his own profession.

Marathon **Festival of**

Social Services

Festival of Social Services will be held in Marathon at the Recreation Centre on Friday, October 28, 1983 from 1 p.m. to 7 p.m. There is no cost for this event and it is open to the Public.

Arena closure

The Schreiber Arena will be closed until early November 1983. This closure is due to unforseen difficulties encountered with the arena ice plant. The Schreiber Recreation Department apologizes for inconvenience created by this unfortunate incident. We look forward to reopening the arena, and of serving the Schreiber public. Your understanding is appreciated.

Also note that the Recreation Department will be offering a FREE public skate session in early November. Stay tuned for more details.

No body contact

hockey

Are you 18 years of age or over and interested in playing No Body Contact Hockey? If so, please call the recreation office and leave your name. We are looking for more members for a 3rd team so a league can be formed. We presently have 2 full teams. This hockey can be fun and good exercise. Full equipment is required. Sign up today.

Terrace Bay Fire Dept. Report

"No fires for September"

by Deputy Fire Chief, Rolly MoQuin

The Terrace Bay Fire Dept., is pleased to inform the public that there has been no fires during the month of September.

The Terrace Bay Fire Dept., held its regular drill for September. A successful foam demonstration was conducted by Mr. Hugh Baxter, Sales representative and Mr. Rick Hanson, Regional Branch Manager of Levitt-Safety Ltd. Also in attendance was. Mr.

Gene Ross, Deputy Fire Chief of the Schreiber Fire Department.

The Terrace Bay Fire Dept. is also pleased with the number of brick chimneys going up this fall, as opposed to the metal type. As the cold weather is slowly coming upon us, more and more people are starting to light their wood stoves. This is a reminder to start cleaning your chimney again on a regular basis.

As Fire Prevention week is near, make every week Fire Prevention Week.

TERRACE BAY & SCHREIBER **BOY SCOUT APPLE DAY** October 24/83 Starting at 10:30 a.m. Help support The Scouts, Cubs and Beavers.

BINGO

to be held at the

SCHREIBER LEGION HALL Wed., Oct. 19, 1983

Jackpot

Admission \$2.00 Time 7:30 p.m. Doors open 6:30 p.m.

Sponsored by the Schreiber and Terrace Bay Legions. Proceeds to go to Zone 82.



Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club

"Skate-A-Thon a success"

The 2nd annual skatea-Thon held on Saturday, October 8 was a huge success. Thanks to the enthusiastic skaters, all the sponsors and parents who furnished sandwiches and cookies and all those who helped in any way. The winners of the prized for the various age categories will be announced after the pledges have been turned in.

Good luck Paula Bouchard, Tracy Clark and Jennifer Kodila who will be representing Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club in the Hamilton-Stoney Creek Invitational Competition on October 22 and 23. We'll be cheering you on!!!

The Can-Skate Seminar scheduled for Saturday October 15 was cancelled and is rescheduled to be held on Saturday, October 29. If you are interested in attending this seminar please contact L. Kodila at 825-3306 or J. Clark at 825-9041.

The Can-Skate program begins on Saturday, November 2. Registration will take place on Saturday, October 22 from 11:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon at the arena.



Over 50 skaters took part in the Skate-A-Thon in order to raise money for the Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club.

Children who will be registering are invited to bring their skates and participate in the 11:00 -12:00 session.

Representatives from the Terrace Bay Figure Skating Club will be attending a special planning meeting of the Northern Ontario Section of the Canadian Figure Skating Association in Thunder Bay on October 21 and 22. Various seminars will be offered including one on the new Can-Skate program.

HAPPY

21st

BIRTHDAY

TRAVEL BY CHRISTINE

Keskus Mall, Downtown

Plan Now For Fall & Winter Holidays

can make all your travel arrangements from airline tickets to hotel rooms.

Call 345-9727

Out of Town Please Call Collect

GRIEVING

Fear...Guilt...Rage...Sadness...

You are not alone

Bereaved Parents Chapter would like to welcome the people of Terrace Bay and Schreiber to an open discussion on Grief.

Date: October 25th, 1983 Time: 8:00 p.m.

Place: Terrace Bay Board Room





50TH ANNUAL FIREMAN'S BALL

Friday, October 28, 1983 Schreiber Arena - 9 p.m. to 1 a.m. Music by: NORTHERN LIGHTS Tickets: \$8.00 per person

COSTUME PRIZES

GROUP

1st - \$250.00 2nd - \$150.00 3rd - \$100.00

INDIVIDUAL

1st - \$150.00 2nd - \$100.00 3rd - \$75.00

Door Prize: \$100.00 RAW FOR 1948 PLYMOUTH

Tickets available from P. DOIG,

202 WINNIPEG ST. A limited no. of tickets are still available on the 1948 Plymouth.

ONLY 9 DAYS LEFT

No person under 19 years of age will be admitted.